

OCTOBER 1983

After the meeting was opened, Phil Brown, Treasurer, reported the electricity bill was up. He also said the second installment of our \$500 pledge was paid to the EAA Capital Fund Campaign (making the total paid to date, \$200).

Our President mentioned the Aviation underwriting Agency Inc. is proposing a project insurance" -- under construction and flying aircraft. (Information is in the Chapter Office). He thanked our clean-up crew for the excellent job done on the hangar before our own Fly-in picnic. And many kind remarks were made about the event, which everyone seemed to enjoy.

Election

The Nominating Committee then presented a proposed list of Officers, to which was added two names from the floor. After the appropriate voting procedures, the following were elected to serve in 1984.

President: Don Barnhart Vice-President: Jerry Bunner

Secretary: Dorothy Thomson Treasurer: Don Dole Directors: John Adolfson Walter Fritz

Overheard quote:-

Pres. Don Barnhart, as you can see, was elected for a second term. That gives him another year to complete the "clean-up"so dear to his heart. After all, our last president, "Colonel Ervin"took two terms to get his sanitation project operational! The Chapter is really very lucky to have such dedicated leaders!

News Items

Shades Park has an unofficial Fly-in on Oct.16th, with pitch-in lunch at 1pm.

Tom Watkins and wife, Jody, finished 19th in the 99s competition at Mt. Comforthe said it was a very worth-while event.

Guests

Bob Wilke, speaker, -5901 Boy Scout Rd. --- phone 547-3660

Jeff Roberts - 1207 Maple Ave., Noblesville. -- phone 773-0436

Bruce Nordstrom - 5972 N.New Jersey, Indpls. -- phone 253-5829

They were made welcome, and invited to come back and visit us again.

Programme

Don Dole presented WWll Aircraft Mechanic Bob Wilke. He belonged to a Fighter Group that saw duty in India, Japan, Australia and China and he served as Crew-Chief on P4Os and P51s. T'was a very interesting talk, with good movies. Thanks very much Don and Bob.

President: Don Barnhert 846-8599 Secretary: Dorothy Thomson 873-2774 Vice President: Jerry Bunner 352-0393
Treasurer: Phil Brown 283-1436

For Sale

65hp. Continental -- (run out) -- Don Roberts 773-0436 1941/62 Willis Jeep \$500. Chuck Rider Russiaville 883-5369 Airplane- 1946 Cessna 140 85hp. Continental \$6200 Tom Fisher 271-7519

Next Meeting

7.30pm November 7th. Walt Fritz will present the programme, excitingly classified as "Top Secret" as this letter goes to press!

(Due to your Secretary and spouse gallivanting about in foreign parts, Jerry Bunner was asked to take the notes on which this letter is based. Thanks very much, Jerry, for a job well done---and if I have got anything wrong you know I am blameless!)

respectfully submitted,

South Q. House.

P.S.

Local Thornbird reports the Dayton trip was a great success -- after dinner the happy participants had a private show, walk-arounds and sit-ins of things like a Spitfire, P40 and the B36, as well as seeing the workshop area where restorations are carried out.